
                                                                                                               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

October is our stewardship month! In his second letter to the church in Corinth, Paul teaches 

that followers of Christ are to be concerned not with their own gain but what is best for the 

whole community. He calls Christians to generosity with their time, compassion, faith, and 

resources. We are not to boast of our successes or riches, but are to remain humble, knowing 

that everything we have is a gift from God. In our humility, we share what we have so that 

others will not go without. We are to care for our church family as much as we care for our 

flesh and blood families because in Christ, we are all flesh and blood family. 
 

Paul teaches that in order to be obedient to God we must be forgiving of others as God is 

forgiving of us. We must care for our sisters and brothers, supply the needs of the church, and 

give generously as God has given to us generously. Paul reminds us that as followers of Christ 

we renounce what is shameful, we do not hide in secret the things we have done, we donôt try 

to deceive others so that we might gain, and we donôt lie about the Word of God.  
 

Paul goes on to tell us that even though our bodies are frail and will eventually die, our spirits 

grow stronger and larger each time we rely on God in faith. As our faith grows our actions 

mirror that faith and we become witnesses to the love and faithfulness of God to all who see us. 

What an amazing gift and responsibility we have. God has given us so much and promised us 

so much that our response to that abundance is to also give and share what we have. Paul says 

that if we live, it is for God, and if we die, it is also for God. Everything we do is for God. 
 

This has been a very strange season, indeed, but the church is still alive and well. Our 

ministries continue in our community. We are worshiping at home for everyoneôs safety, but 

the church is still active and serving. Our ministries rely on your pledge commitments. Please 

take time to pray about your pledge and ask God how you can be obedient to Godôs call to 

support the ministries of our church in Fishkill. 
 

Our God is faithful!  
 

Let us also be faithful in our offering. 

 
 

The Parish Visitor 
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WEEKLY GIVING GUIDE  

Annual 

Income 

Monthly  

Income 

Weekly  

Income 

2% 4% 6% 8%  10% 15% 

12,000 1,000 231 5.00 9.00 14.00 18.00 23.00 35.00 

16,000 1,333 308 6.00 12.00 18.00 25.00 31.00 46.00 

20,000 1,667 385 8.00 15.00 23.00 31.00 39.00 58.00 

25,000 2,083 481 10.00 19.00 29.00 38.00 48.00 72.00 

30,000 2,500 577 12.00 23.00 35.00 46.00 58.00 87.00 

35,000 2,917 673 13.00 27.00 40.00 54.00 67.00 101.00 

40,000 3,333 769 15.00 31.00 46.00 62.00 77.00 115.00 

45,000 3,750 865 17.00 35.00 52.00 69.00 87.00 130.00 

50,000 4,167 962 19.00 38.00 58.00 77.00 96.00 144.00 

60,000 5,000 1,154 23.00 46.00 69.00 92.00 115.00 173.00 

75,000 6,250 1,442 29.00 58.00 78.00 115.00 144.00 216.00 

100,000 8,333 1,923 38.00 77. 00 115.00 154.00 192.00 288.00 

125,000 10,417 2,404 48.00 96.00 144.00 192.00 240.00 361.00 

150,000 12,500 2,885 58.00 115.00 173.00 231.00 289.00 433.00 

200,000 16,667 3,846 77.00 154.00 231.00 308.00 385.00 577.00 

 

 

 

Counting Our Blessings 

From Jean Teske: My thanks to everyone who sent cards and made phone calls to me on my 95th 

birthday.  These messages made my day very special and made me appreciate my church family even 

more! 

http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://blog.kidsemail.org/wp-content/uploads/2012/07/Sun-clipart.jpg&imgrefurl=http://hef.org.nz/2013/christian-homeschoolers-family-summer-getaway-14-16-february-2014-3/&h=1014&w=1200&tbnid=W0FgR_za-W4_sM:&docid=pbpbp2vHz29btM&ei=H8bdVZG_KMKt-QGYs7HYBg&tbm=isch&ved=0CCwQMygpMCk4rAJqFQoTCNHKgoP0xscCFcJWPgodmFkMaw


 OUR CHURCH  TODAY    
 

 

October Calendar 
         1  Guardian Storage Coat Drive begins*   

 Musical Musings*   7 pm 
     20 Consistory Meeting (Zoom)  7 pm 

     21 Recording Committee  11 am 

         4 Sunday Worship/Communion 

Baptism of Ruthann Valdivia  

     22 ñParish Visitorò articles due 

Musical Musings*   7pm 

        7 Worship Recording Committee 11 am      25 Worship/ Consecration Sunday 

Pastor Installation Raindate   3 pm 
       11 Worship 

Installation Service*  3 pm        28 Worship Recording Committee 11 am 

       14 Recording Committee  11 am      29 Musical Musings*   7pm 

       15 Consistory Reports due(Zoom)  

Finance Comm. 5 pm 

Musical Musings*   7pm 

     30 Shelter Meal  

     31 

   

       18 Worship  

www.fishkillreformed.org 

CROP Walk*  1 pm 

*Asterisk indicates article within 

 

Please submit articles for the November ñParish Visitorò to the Church Office by October 22nd,  
at: office@fishkillreformed.org. Thank you. 

 

Contact Pastor Amy at nylandal@gmail.com  or Office Manager Pat at office@fishkillreformed.org.. 
 

Church Calendar ï When scheduling a church meeting or event, please contact the Church Office at  

845-896-9836  or office@fishkillreformed.org so that it can be listed on the church calendar. 
 

Prayer Chain ï To be added to the church prayer chain contact list or to request prayers for yourself or someone 

else, please contact Toni Houston at prayerchain@fishkillreformed.org. 
 

Worship service broadcasts ï on our website www.fishkillreformed.org.  and on Cablevision Channel 21 at 

5:00 pm, Sundays. Note: the Channel 21 recordings are broadcast a week later.  
 

Our Church website includes our newsletters, worship service links, church history and Facebook page.  

Go to:   www.fishkillreformed.org. 
 

Parish Visitor receipt method can be changed by notifying the church office.   
 

Remote Giving ï offerings can be mailed to the church office: 1153 Main St., Fishkill, NY 12524.   

Online Offerings: can be given through the RCAôs NY Synodôs website: newyorksynod.org. Click 

"Congregational offerings.ò  PayPal, major credit cards, and debit cards are accepted. 

 
 

 
 

October  

2 ï Happy Schmidt;   6 ï Helene Wright and Jan Utter; 15 ï Gina Serra;  20 ï Don Porter; 

27 ï Cristian Rodriguez and Heather Hansen;  28 ï Lois Heady;  29 ï Ed Winkler 

         

Happy 55th Anniversary to Karen & Roger Perry on October 6th 

 

Happy Halloween  

Coat Drive ends 

Turn clocks back at bedtime                                

http://www.fishkillreformed.org/
mailto:office@fishkillreformed.org
mailto:nylandal@gmail.com
mailto:office@fishkillreformed.org
mailto:office@fishkillreformed.org
mailto:prayerchain@fishkillreformed.org
http://www.fishkillreformed.org/
http://www.fishkillreformed.org/
http://newyorksynod.org/


 
 

 

 

 

 
    Rev. Amy led devotions based on Matthew 5. The Beatitudes given in the Sermon on the Mount are not 

intended as a rebuke; they are God's way of showing us what His values and priorities are. What we find 

valuable and strive for in this life means nothing in the Kingdom of God. Be aware of what we are yearning 

for, what we are giving, how we treat others, how our lives reflect the Beatitudes.      

Å  Rev. Amy Nyland's installation will be held outdoors at the Memorial Garden on Oct. 11th at 3pm. 

(rain date Oct. 25th).  

Å Rev. Amy's online study of the Book of Esther continues on Wednesday evenings from 7-8:30. 

Å The Food Pantry provided 7,125 meals during the month of August.  Pastor Amy will begin seeking 
candidates for the position of FP Director through her contacts in Synod. Rev. Amy, Elder Evelyn Bobb 

and a Food Pantry representative will interview candidates for position of (salaried) Director, hopefully 

before the end of October. 

A backup generator will be purchased.  A possible donor of a used, commercial freezer has been located.  

Å Treasurer's August report:  The budget remains in good shape and Investments remain on track. 

Å Zoom Sunday School classes have begun with an online with Holy Spirit video lessons.  

Å CCS has begun its Before and After School program with flexible enrollment options and discounts 
offered for multiple children. Attendance is light as of now, as parents are uncertain of how the 

reopening of school will impact their family needs. Many parents have indicated that they will not be 

sending students until the Hybrid Model starts in October. Three additional staff members are being 

added and consistory is setting aside funds to cover salaries if needed. Three former DKS students, now 

in high school, have also volunteered to help! 

Å The annual CROP Walk - October 18th at 1pm with a ceremonial walk around the church.  

Å Activities Comm. will deliver holiday bags for shut-ins. observing COVID safety guidelines 

¶ October 25th online Consecration Sunday service with Poughkeepsie Reformedôs Rev. Jason Elder as 

guest minister. Witnessing stewards speak on the 11th and 18th.  

Å  

Support from Elders and Deacons  
    

If you are in need of a pastoral care visit, please contact an elder: 

                   Evelyn Bobb, Wapp. Falls                 Phyllis Lake, Beacon   

       Rich Lanni, Wapp. Falls                 Bill Resling, Fishkill   
Celeste Rudberg, Wapp. Falls 

 
If you need a meal, medication delivered, or a phone call, please contact a deacon: 

Kim Albra, Beacon                    Linda Baron, Wapp. Falls  

      Victor Chao, Hopewell Jct. 221-9015          John Cliffe, Wapp. Falls   

Manny Valdivia, Wapp. Falls 

 
 ñFriends of Seniorsò are available to help those with various needs when one of our deacons is not available.  

Call: 845-485-1277 to schedule a ride. 

 

 

 

Notes from the September 15th Consistory Meeting  

Pastor Amyôs Installation Service 
 

A service of installation will be held outdoors on October 11th at 3 pm (rain date:  

Oct. 25) around our Memorial Garden. In observance of COVID guidelines we will 

wear masks and observe proper social distancing. All are welcome to attend, but please 

RSVP by calling the church office at 845 896-9836 or emailing 

office@fishkillreformed.org.   ñTo goò refreshments will be offered following the 

service.  Additionally, the service will be recorded and available for viewing online later 

that day for those unable to attend. 

 

mailto:office@fishkillreformed.org


Get ting  to Know Your Consistory  

                                                                                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Consistory Nominations for 2021 
 

For hundreds of years God has faithfully called out members of this congregation to serve on the consistory. 

We prayerfully ask you to consider who in our midst God is calling to serve on the 2021 consistory.  

In January, 2 elder and 1 deacon positions wil l need to be filled.  Elders Rich Lanni and Celeste Rudberg, and 

Deacon John Cliffe will be retiring from 3 year terms.  
 

Elders, along with the minister are entrusted with the supervision of the church.  They care for the spiritual 

well-being of its members through counseling, visitation, and administration of the sacraments. 

Deacons are followers of Christôs example as members of spiritual commitment, whose ministry is of service, 

mercy, and outreach. They are compassionate towards others as they oversea the missions contributions of the 

church. 
 

To put forth a name to the nominating committee, please first speak with the person, and then complete the 

form below. Submit your form to the church office to ñthe attention of Nominationsò no later than October 

31st. After reviewing all names the committee will present a slate to Consistory for approval, publish the 

names in the bulletin, and hold elections in December.  The slip below should be sent to the church address: 

1153 Main St., Fishkill, NY 12524 to the attention of ñStewardship.ò 
 

Please submit to a member of the nominating committee: Pastor Amy, VPôs Rich Lanni and Bill Resling, Elder 

Chair Celeste Rudberg, Deacon Chair Manny Valdivia, or Clerk Linda Baron. 

 

Deadline for submitting names is October 30th 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

For the Office of Elder, I recommend to the Nominations Committee the following person: 
 

Name ________________________________________________________________________________  
 

Gifts & Talents_________________________________________________________________________  
 

For the Office of Deacon, I recommend to the Nominations Committee the following person: 
 

Name ________________________________________________________________________________ 
   

   Gifts & Talents_________________________________________________________________________ 

  

   Submitted by__________________________________________________________________________    

 

Deacon John Cliffe has 20 years' experience as a Chief Engineer and Facilities Manager 

with the VA Hudson Valley Healthcare system.  He served on a national task force to set 

VA policy and to create a national Water Safety Directive, and served as acting Associate 

Director for the VAHV Healthcare System.  He and wife Brenda live in Wappingers Falls.  

John serves as Property liaison to the consistory, working closely with Property chairman 

Ray VanVoorhis.  In addition to regular required property maintenance in and around our 5 

buildings, John helped coordinate the new walkways and irrigation system installations. 

Deacon Victor Chao retired after 43 years at IBM.  He had the opportunity to travel 

throughout the United States and to several countries overseas, including a year in 

Germany and seven visits to Korea.  His hobbies are playing handbells, photography, 

and sound systems.  He and his wife of 43 years, Bonnie, have three grown children. 

Victor helps oversee the Food Pantry while continuing his long term service on the 

Finance and Investments committees.  He also helps with the sound system during 

the recorded worship services.  



 
 

Wednesday Bible Study: Book of Revelations, led by pastor Amy, will begin October 14, 7:00 pm on  

Zoom. Please call or email the church office to sign up. 
 

From the Education Committee  
Members continue to serve as "faith buddies" connecting with children through mail, phone, email or Zoom.   

Pia Price presented three September children's lessons on You Tube as a kick-off" for the 2020 - 2021 Sunday 

School year. Lessons gave children an understanding of the Holy Spirit and are available on YouTube. 

Sunday school classes begin October 18th at 10 a.m., with curriculum aligned with the Revised Common 

Lectionary (which we follow in our worship services).  See Sunday bulletins for further information. 

One additional Sunday School teacher is needed. Please contact Jan Utter if you can help. 
 

Guardian Storage Coat Drive   
October 1 -31.  This year, you can take your clean, gently used coat(s) directly to a Guardian Storage location: 

Fishkill ï 1078 Rt. 9 (across from Lawrence Farms); Beacon ï 628 Rt. 52; Wappingers Falls ï 1634 Rt. 9 (south  

of Wappingers RiteAid). 
 

 
 

 

Make checks to CROP/CWS and mail to church, attn: John Twohig.  Call/email him if you are interested in 

walking.  Thank you for past and current support of this fine mission. 
 

Webster House Shelter Dinner  - October 30th.  Since our salad dinners have been such a success, weôre 

going to plan salads one more time before switching over to something hot for our winter dinners.  We will 

update the church bulletins as we get closer to the date.  We always get such a wonderful response and we 

thank you!!  BJ and Lola 
 

Samaritanôs Purse Operation Christmas Child boxes will be collected in the DuBois House parking lot 

Sunday, November 1st, 1 ï 3 pm.  Filled shoeboxes are distributed to children throughout the world and will be 

especially meaningful during this worldwide pandemic. You may include:  fun toys, hygiene items, and school 

supplies.  Do Not Include:  Candy; toothpaste; gum; used or damaged items; war-related items such as toy 

guns, knives, or military figures; chocolate or food; seeds; fruit rolls or other fruit snacks; drink mixes 

(powdered or liquid); liquids or lotions; medications or vitamins; breakable items such as snow globes or glass 

containers; aerosol cans. To find out everything you want to know, including how to order online, go to 
https://www.samaritanspurse.org/operation-christmas-child/frequently-asked-questions/   
 

Looking Ahead:  
The Activities Committee will again collect items for Christmas bags for our homebound friends.  This year, we 

will collect store pre-packaged goodies.  The items will be distributed to our friends in early December.  Watch for 

details to come in the November ñParish Visitorò or contact Jean Winkler for more information. 
 

Church Family Christmas: we are requesting a high quality picture of you and/or your family and/or your 

Christmas tree to use in the Christmas service. Send your picture to Pastor Amy at nylandal@gmail.com 
 

Choir Zoom: Musical Musings - Thursdays 7-8pm.  Zoom ID 890 8559 5575  Passcode Choir2020 

Questions? Contact Kate at oboemacleod@gmail.com 

Musicians: we are currently looking for ways to safely include more singing into our online services.  An 

option is for Kate to combine individual recordings of members singing or playing at home.  The recording is 

done by utilizing a free app that is only available on iPhone or iPad.  If you are interested and willing to help, 

please contact Kate Valdivia at oboemacleod@gmail.com for additional information. 

Psalm Study & Prayer Group ï Kate Valdivia leads a Zoom Psalms study Wednesdays, 9:30 am.  For 

information and to sign up, visit http://psalmstudy.mystrikingly.com/ and use the contact form on that page. 
  

 

44th Dutchess Interfaith CROP Walk ï Sunday, Oct. 18  (the 2019 local ñWalkò raised 

$57,000, with our food pantry benefitting from a grant of nearly $1500.) Gather outside 

of church at 1 PM, as Pastor Amy leads us in prayer before a symbolic walk. Due to the 

pandemic, the needs are more severe than ever.  Contact John Twohig to sign up or go to 

www.crophungerwalk.org, click donate and enter John Twohig in the name bar. 

 

https://www.samaritanspurse.org/operation-christmas-child/frequently-asked-questions/
mailto:nylandal@gmail.com
mailto:oboemacleod@gmail.com
mailto:oboemacleod@gmail.com
http://psalmstudy.mystrikingly.com/
http://www.crophungerwalk.org/


FIRST REFORMED CHURCHôS MISSIONS   
 

 
 

 Childrenôs Community Services 
 

And the joy of 2020 continues!  We are really excited to begin a new school year despite all of the new and 

different ways we need to approach what we do.  Our Before and After School Program is currently a totally 

different program.  As most of you know, we follow the Wappingers Central School District calendar and this 

year the opening of school has been virtual.  As a New York State licensed program we are covered to be open  

for the children in this age bracket.  We did much outreach to our licensing representative and they encouraged  

us to offer our program to the community.  We put the information out on our website, through the Child Care 

Council of Dutchess, Facebook and even became part of the Fishkill Business Association.  We held an outdoor 

registration for any family interested.  We had many calls and much interest from many families.  As the time 

neared for the schools to open, families reconsidered, and many have put their applications on hold.  We did open 

on September 10th but are currently very low in numbers.  Calls continue to come in and many are looking to use 

us when the schools go to the hybrid model.  We will be happy to serve those families and hope that soon we can 

be meeting many more children. 
 

Our preschool opened on September 23rd.  The children enter via the back hallway door and then go upstairs to 

their classrooms.  The teachers have been working hard to make everything as welcoming as possible and are 

really enjoying the interaction with the children again.  We follow all the safety directives that the Health 

Department has put forth during this COVID pandemic.  Children are excited to learn and have fun.  We have 

worked hard and will continue to work hard to achieve that goal. 
 

Please keep CCS in your prayers and thank you in advance for all your support, 

 

Heather Hansen, CCS Director 

www.facebook.com/FishkillCCS 

 

 
Each year at this time we are asked to provide a "Wish List" for CCS. 

This year with all that is happening, we are asking for things like: 

 
 

  
 

 

hand sanitizer   disinfecting sprays/cleaners    bleach 

plastic spray bottles      Clorox clean-up wipes    Handi-wipes 

disposable masks for either children or adults 

plastic gloves 
 

There is a plan to have hand sanitizing stations throughout the building, but until then,  

(with children) more is never enough! 

 
 

CCS  
WISH L IST 

 

http://www.facebook.com/FishkillCCS


 

 

 

 
 

Rich Lanni has been appointed to serve as Interim Director of the Fishkill Food Pantry.  Along with Victor 

Chao and Brenda Smith-Cliffe, Rich will handle the day-to-day functions of the pantry. We are grateful to 

all three of these volunteers for their service to the ministry of the church. 
 

As we prepare and begin to stock up for our abundant Thanksgiving donations to our clients, our volunteers  

continue to work very hard in the ñhere and now.ò We continue to receive new clients affected by the 

COVID pandemic.  Wonderful folks continue to help us keep our shelves stocked through donations of 

food, funds, and volunteering. We recently received one of the biggest food donations ever.  The Church of 

Latter Day Saints made contributions to 200 New York food pantries to commemorate a significant 200th 

anniversary in the Mormon Church. Our pantry was fortunate to be one of the benefactors of this most 

generous donation.  The logistics of receiving this massive shipment (which arrived on a huge eighteen 

wheel truck) was an undertaking in itself!  The LDS volunteers who accompanied the truck, with the help of 

our own volunteers unloaded and shelved countless boxes of food.  Needless to say that while the need is 

greater than ever, our shelves in late September ñoverflowethò and we are grateful beyond words. 
 

                 

                                                              

If you have a skill to offer and would like to become involved in the pantry, please call or email consistory 

members Rich Lanni, Bill  Resling or Manny Valdivia.  

Current Foods Needs List 
Chunky or Progresso Soup   Coffee/tea: reg. decaf, instant  

Chicken Broth- 15 oz can or 32 oz box   Herbal tea/hot chocolate  

Rice 1 lb and 2 lb packages   Napkins/facial tissues  

Canned corn, green beans, carrots  Dish/laundry detergent  

Canned sweet potatoes- 15 oz or larger    Womenôs feminine hygiene  

Canned fruit- pineapple, peaches, pears  Womenôs deodorant 

Stuffing mix / Bellôs seasoning Menôs deodorant/razors  

Evaporated milk Bar soap/Toothpaste  

Beans-kidney, black, chickpeas 

Pie Crust Mix/corn muffin mix Shampoo/Conditioner 

100% canned pumpkin or Hand sanitizer 

Pumpkin pie/apple pie filling Dog and Cat food (small bags)  

Spaghetti sauce, pasta 

PLEASE NO SODAS OR OUTDATED FOOD .  THANK YOU  
 

       FRC thanks each of the Pantry volunteers for your hard work and dedication! !   

 

Fishkill Food Pantry 
1153 Main St., Fishkill, NY 12524       Phone 845 896-4546 

Hours: 9 ï 12 - M, T and Th, F   Closed Wednesday 

Volunteers from CLDS and Half of the boxes delivered to us  

 

 

 


